
 

 

The Big Ring  
The newsletter of Cleveland Wheelers CC- issue no.5 

Welcome to issue number 5.  Plenty of stuff in this festive edition so I won’t drone on other 

than to say enjoy the read and Merry Christmas, hope Santa brings you plenty of inner tunes 

and stuff! 

Chat from the Chair. 

 

As we approach the end of another club year its worth reminding ourselves of all of the 
things club members get up to. We have ten qualified coaches who run both junior and 
senior coaching on Monday evenings. We have club rides going on Tuesdays Saturdays and 
Sundays organised by the ride leaders. Challenge rides take place over 50 and 100 miles. 
We run open time trials at 10,18, 21 and 25 miles as well as an open hill climb. The club 
evening time trial series runs from May to September at seamer. The league 2000 for junior 
riders takes place over 12 Monday evenings regularly attracting 80 youngsters. The 
Cyclocross event at MSV saw 336 riders enter. Club clothing is also administered by 
members. All of these things are open to club members run by club members so a big thank 
you to everyone involved.  
  
At the club AGM it was agreed to look at club finances in order to make things more 
equitable for members. The committee has spent some time on this issue. It is important that 
the club maintains sufficient money to be able, for example to pay for all of the coaches and 
ride leaders First Aid certificate renewals and support youth development. It has been 
decided that the entry cost for the Evening Time Trial series will be reduced to £3 for adults 
and £2 for juniors. Hopefully this will attract more riders on a Thursday night. Club 
membership subscriptions have been held at £10 for around twenty years but a rise to 
£15from September 2018 will still represent excellent value. Full details will be published in 
due course. 
  

 Mike Cole.  

 



 

 

Youth Development with Josef 

 

Youth Section 

Our full calendar of events for 2017 has now finished, culminating with our end of year 

Christmas Party and Awards Night, which was on Monday December 11th 2017. A big thank 

you to all coaches, parents and youths for an excellent year of cycling, my first as head 

coach. It has been lovely to see so many prosperous results, medals, trophies and prizes 

achieved by our youths throughout the year through their hard work and dedication. Here’s 

to outdoing that in 2018! 

Youth Coaching restarts on Monday February 5th 2018, 6:00pm – 7:30pm, £3 per session. 

We will be starting our spring training programme as well as going through the full spectrum 

of skills and games for the coming League 2000 season. Speaking of which, the 22nd edition 

of the League 2000 will restart on Monday April 16th 2018, 6:30pm – 9:00pm, priced at £5 

per event. 

Adult coaching will also restart on Monday February 5th 2018, 7:30pm – 9:00pm, £4 per 
session. As well as our Track sessions, which will recommence on Saturday February 10th 
2018, 10:00am – 11:00am, £5 per session. If you have your own track bike feel free to bring 
it, if not hire bikes are available.  

Updates will be posted on our website and Facebook pages if there are any cancellations for 
any of our sessions due to weather or any other unforeseen circumstances. 

Do you remember to check our Youth Coaching and Adult Coaching Tabs on our website, 
www.clevelandwheelers.com  All of the relevant and up to date information that you 
require is all there for you! Hover over the 'Coach Tab' and you will see all of the Youth 
Coaching and Adult Coaching information sections. There is also a Calendar of events as well 
as a ‘contact us’ section, which will come straight to me. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.clevelandwheelers.com/
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10153389256028595&set=a.438243983594.218994.647258594&type=3&source=11&referrer_profile_id=647258594


 

 

On The Road 

This is my new section where I want to highlight some of our youth's achievements and 
accomplishments whether they are just taking part in other events or have been victorious 
in other non Cleveland Wheeler competitions.  

On Sunday 29th October 2017, Lewis Dolan took part in the CTT National Hill Climb 
Championships at Hedley on the Hill near Stocksfield in the North East. Lewis gained an 
astronomical achievement, climbing the 1 mile long, 8 - 15% gradient hill climb in 5 minutes 
57 seconds, coming 36th overall in the junior boys and 1st in his age category. A phenomenal 
achievement, well done Lewis! 

Also, on Sunday December 3rd 2017 was the North of England Cyclocross Championships at 

Temple Park in South Shields. Youth members Euan Sanderson, Lewis Dolan and Daniel 

Thompson where all in action on the day. Euan finished 11th overall in the U16 Boys 

category, Lewis was 8th overall in the U14 Boys category and finally Daniel was 2nd overall 

in the U10 Boys category. Excellent results by all three, especially in the strong fields of 

competition at the championships! Well done! 

If any parents or youths want their experiences or results of other non Cleveland Wheeler 
events to be added in please get in touch with me and I’ll aim to include them. 

I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas period and a happy new year! See you all in 2018 
for even more fun cycling events! 

 

  

Euan and Lewis 

Cheers 
Josef 
 



 

 

Membership Stuff 

Hi all. Hopefully most of you reading this will have renewed your membership by this time. 
The deadline was Nov 31st.  I’m sure you will all agree that £10 remains great value for 
money to be part of the Cleveland Wheelers community. Anyone still wishing to renew their 
membership, please follow the link on the website or get your £10 cash to me as soon as 
possible. I will be crossing lapsed members off my membership and mailing list, plus the 
members face book page at the end of December ready for the new year. Anyone who has 
just turned 70 and requires listing as a life member needs to let me know. 
All that remains is to wish you all a merry Christmas and an enjoyable cycling year in 2018.  

Thanks 
Dave Kirton 
 
 

Freewheeling to Victory  

A record (we think?) 41 riders turned up for this the most prestigious of CW events.  With 
rumours of a more relaxed set of restrictions all sorts of liberties were taken, most popular 
failures were Richard Carter’s attempt on a disc wheeled machine and, I’m sad to say, the 
Kirton/Christon tandem, which despite a combined rider and machine weight of around 24 
stone couldn’t have been less aero if we’d put up a sail.  We ground to a halt mid pack . 

Best roller of the day was Michael Dolan, but sadly for him he wasn’t a club member on the 
day of the event so the title went to Eoin Carroll with the podium completed by two other ‘big 
units’ Marcus Smith and Harry Tanfield. 

 

The Podium - Tanfield may have done well in the Tour of  
Britain but he couldn’t take the Freewheeling trophy 

 
Paul Christon 

 



 

 

CW Junior Team 

Exciting news!  The Club are the main sponsor of our new junior team which will go under 
the name of Cleveland Wheelers/Catley Lakeman Securities Junior Race Team.  We are 
fortunate to have 3 very talented young riders on the team – Aaron Preston, Ross Turner 
and Toby Tanfield.  Marcus will be providing updates of how they’re getting on. 

We wish them well with their winter training and early season races. 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

A full list of events will soon be put on the club calendar, so keep checking. 
https://clevelandwheelers.com/root/club/club-calendar/  

One event that traditionally goes ahead without fail is the Christmas Day time trial, start and 
finish at Newton Under Roseberry at 11am.  It’s 9.5 miles and you can just turn up and 
silverware is up for grabs.  If you fancy winning this you can find out how in this editions 
Final Kirton below! 

Other early season dates for your diary are: 

 11th March – Hilly 21 time trial, 9am start 

 18th March – Northallerton 50 mile challenge ride, 10am Marton Shops 

 24th March – Single Gear Ride, 9.30am, Great Ayton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://clevelandwheelers.com/root/club/club-calendar/


 

 

The Final Kirton at Christmas! 

 

 

 

Christmas can be a great time for a cyclist.  I know what you’re thinking, I really do... I can 

read all your minds.   

 

Only joking!  Of course I can’t, bet you’re all relieved!  But what I can do is tell you how to 

add to your palmares and acquire cycling silverware during the festive season.  Yes 

welcome to another Kirton masterclass! 

Firstly I should make the important point that you should never forget your family at 

Christmas, they should always come first, apart that is from when I want to come first.  That 

is why I set Mrs Kirton off with cooking the Christmas dinner while I went off to the annual 

CW Christmas day TT at Newton Under Roseberry.  I may have said that I was popping to 

the 24 hour garage because we were low on milk, I know that may cause you some 

problems later on in the day, but for now let’s focus on the race. 

I had put a lot of preparation into this the 2011 event to ensure that I would win.  Most of this 

involved telling fellow CW members that the roads were really bad with snow so it probably 

wasn’t worth turning up.  It is really important to be thorough with this kind of thing, which is 

why I put several messages on Facebook and did a bit of ringing round telling people that it 

would probably be off so it would be a waste of time turning up.  Then I rang the race 

organiser to check that it was still on, which it was, so it was all systems go, my plan was 

coming together nicely! 

So there I was just me and Steve and Sherry Binks the organisers and Bryan and Margaret 

with their mince pies and mulled wine which would be used to toast my victory.  So imagine 

my horror when Stewart and Harry Tanfield turned up!  I forgot that they only lived at Great 

Ayton.  All was not lost though as Harry was second claim and so ineligible for the trophy 



 

 

and Stewart at 6 foot 7 and on his winter bike would be about as aero as a barn door towing 

a truck, while I was on my TT bike with full aero gear.  I had to work harder than I would 

have liked but 25 minutes later victory was secured. 

So with the trophy in the bag now I just had the thorny problem of how to explain to Mrs 

Kirton why it had taken over an hour to buy a pint of milk from the garage which was only 10 

minutes away.  The key here is to stick firm with your plan.  The day before I had stashed 

some milk in the boot of my car and my pre planned story was to say that there was a really 

long queue.  It was just a case of holding the Kirton nerve.  Rebecca’s face looked a little 

frosty but I delivered my line perfectly and held up the milk but unfortunately I hadn’t really 

anticipated her response, which was ‘why did you get dressed up in your cycling gear to buy 

a pint of milk Dave?’ 

Merry Christmas! 

Dave 

 

 

Future issues 

The next issue will go out around March time.  If you’d like to include anything in the next 

issue please email it to Paul Christon pwchriston@googlemail.com.  The only rules are that 

it has to be quite brief (300 words max) and relevant to the club in some way. 

mailto:pwchriston@googlemail.com

